                                   SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
                                               TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2017 – 12:00 NOON

                                                       MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING
President Don Boihem called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday February 14 , 2017 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller gave the invocation and Commissioner  Daniels II, followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Chery Brumfield, James Daniels III and Wm. Joubert
Commissioners Absent:  Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara and Lucas Watkins 
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Adm. Secretary; and Don Ellzey, Hammond Daily Star.
All visitors were introduced and welcomed.
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commission Daniels II that the February Agenda be approved ,as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0
Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara  and Watkins.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Daniels that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of  its January 10, 2017. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara  and Watkins.

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Commissioner Joubert presented the Financials for the period ending January 31, 2017. He reported on Year –to-Date- reporting that the total Revenues were $49,149.60 total Expenses were  $22,899.49 leaving a net Income of $26,250.11
It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the Commission approve the financials, as presented, for the month ending January 31, 2017.  Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN 578-53-00113
Phase II-Floodwall, Lay-down Area & Paving

 a) Resolution
Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, reported as part and the next stage of the research process concerning the Bulkhead Phase II -Floodwall project would be to enter into an agreement with a soil testing company to get a formal evaluation. He suggested, upon Commission approval, that the Commission authorize entering into an agreement with, Eustis Engineering, LLC,  a company that did soil testing work at the port site in the past.  The cost for services would be kept below $5,000 to include 1 more boring based on the analyses and prior researched project data.
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert, seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission accept and approve the hiring of Eustis Engineering Services, LLC, 3011 28th Street, Metairie, LA 70002-6019, to conduct a geo technical survey of soil conditions for Bulkhead Phase II  as part of the Port Priority Project (SPN 578-53-00113 project. The sum not to exceed $5,000. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins.

It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to approve and execute Task Order No. 9, Payment No. 1 from URS Corporation/AECOM relating to Bulkhead Phase II, on the LA State Project SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (322),
Port Improvements at Port Manchac. The project work completed November 3, 2016 through January 13, 2017 in the amount of $15,147.00. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins.
2.  Prospective Tenant (s) Project Research Update

A brief summary was given by the port director on recent inquires. A meeting was held with a prospect interested in the port site for a liquid bulk transloading operation.  Matters discussed were: type of liquid commodity, port availabilities for their operation, long- term investment, storage fee, establish dock & barge  fees, contract terms, monetary value, truck –to- barge traffic, spillage, hopper barges, hazard waste materials and concepts on overall operations.  In addition, a meeting was held with an interested company out of Atlanta in regards to storing and trans-loading lumber that was recommended by CN for rail service. Associated Terminals is also working with a client for long storage use of Building # 2.
3. Invoice Payment Approval
The Commissioners’ reviewed and approved for payment the following invoices:

       1.  URS – (Task # 9) Project No: 60526328 Port Site Improvements –

                Service Rendered 11/3/16 – 1/13/17   Amt.     $15,147.00
  ** 2. READY Power, (Stand-By Generator Project) FEMA- 1603-DR-LA-0079

                Invoice # 3628 Amt. $12,915.00  
  ** Invoice # 3628 to Ready Power will be paid once reimbursement from FEMA is received.
It was as moved by Commissioner Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission approve the invoices for payment, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins.
4. Small Vessel Dock Project Update
No bids were submitted in reference to the Bulkhead/Small Vessel Dock Project (Grant Number: B10 SPLA 0320) which was advertised in October, 2016 in the Port’s Official Journal of Record, The Ponchatoula Times.  The port director informed the Commission that he pro-actively proceeded, after the advertisement period was ended for this project, to seek other quotes from interested dock building companies to get other request/quotes, with workable numbers for the small dock construction.  As a result, he recommended that Paul Tassin - Foundation Materials, as the successful bidder, be awarded to construct the small vessel dock according to the plans and specification from the Port’s engineer of record Tom Pittman, P.E.  
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to execute an agreement between Paul Tassin- Foundation Materials and the STPPC for construction of the Small Vessel Dock Project at Port Manchac inter-modal terminal. Foundation Materials will furnish all labor, material, equipment, and supervision to construct the small vessel dock as per plans provided by Thomas E. Pittman, P.E. for a price not to exceed $30,500. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins.
5. FEMA Emergency/Stand-by-Generator Project Update
A report was given by the port director regarding the Emergency Generator Project construction and installation of piles/platform adjacent to Building #2.  Discussed were the following matters; e-mail photos sent to Commissioners  relative to completion of project, adjustments and revisions prior to completion relative to project, review period, re-analysis of calculations, additional soil testing, contractor agreement responsibilities,  placement of anchor locations, depth of pile, ratify/clarify issues, and additional boring for project.

It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield, seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission approves/authorizes the Request for Payment, Invoice No. 3628, in the amount of $12,915.00 payment No. 7- (100% reimbursed by FEMA) for Construction services rendered through January 17, to January 31, 2017 by Ready Power, Construction Company, regarding the Stand-By Generator Project, FEMA 1603-DR-LA-0079. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins
6. Vegetation Maintenance & Enhancement Project Update

The port director reported that three (3) bids were received regarding the Vegetation Maintenance project advertised back in November and December, 2016.  Since the period had ended and the 3 proposals were rejected by the Commission due to cost factors. The Vegetation Maintenance project research remained on-going. The Port is now researching other companies for a workable and affordable project cost.  Calls were made to the original bidders asking if they wished to re-submit their previous quote/offer. Having no responses, other companies were then contacted to submit request for proposals. As a result, a qualified bid proposal was received/submitted from a company, within a workable quote/cost, to perform the Vegetation Maintenance project as previously discussed.  The proposal is predicated on the Tangipahoa Parish Public Works Department’s assistance with disposal of trees in the permitted area on northern-end of port property once removed. Discussed were other matters in regards to future maintenance for cutting and spraying of the area. The director asked that the Commission accept and approve the two quotes (Areas A & B) submitted by Dynamic Specialties, Inc. and moved forward with the project.
It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the Commission 

authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to move forward with the Vegetation Maintenance & Enhancement Project and to approve and accept, as presented, the two proposed quotes submitted by Dynamic Specialties Inc. License # 00137238 dated February 9, 2017.  (First Item:  for removing unwanted vegetation between Interstate 55 and U.S. Highway 51 in front of Port Manchac in the amount of $12,375.00 (Area A) and Second Item: After removal the contractor will return and spray all stumps and unwanted vegetation with herbicide in the amount of $2,145.00. (Area B)  Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins
7. Lighthouse Project

The port director gave an update regarding the lighthouse project. He reported meeting with

Representative Steve Pugh since the last STPPC meeting and Rep. Pugh offered his assistance to the Port Commission to contact a representative with the LA Dept. of Administration relative to project research for a cooperative agreement to take control of the Lighthouse Project, as a community project. The following items were discussed: various phases of the project, engineering design, construction phase and arranging to transport the top of the lighthouse from its present location, which is now being stored at the Madisonville Maritime Museum.  Also mentioned and discussed was the natural gas research issue for services/resources to the Port terminal for future commercial prospects requiring the need for natural gas for manufacturing purposes.  
Commissioner Joubert offered to contact the Louisiana Economic Development, LED, to further research the sources of obtaining natural gas and report back to the Commission at their next meeting to be held in March.
New Business:

1. Drainage Work 
Discussed were the on-going drainage issues at the Port site from recent rainfalls in the past. Some drainage and paving was installed on past projects but, there is still a significant amount of water standing and a nuisance of water is remaining on property.  A recommendation was made, by the port director, to improve the existing drainage already in place.  He reported that The   Tangipahoa Parish Public Works department is willing to do the labor to compliment the paving, roadway and rail track area already in existence.  A request was made to purchase the needed materials and two water pumps for the additional drainage improvements. 

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that Commission accepts the recommendations, as presented, by Patrick Dufresne, in moving forward with the purchases of pipe  materials and two water pumps for the additional drainage improvements project. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins
REMARKS:
Port Director Patrick Dufresne thanked everyone for their time and patience with the different project activities now going on and hoping to get some good progress on the pending tenants. He announced that the Annual Ports Association of Louisiana Conference will be held April 15, 16 and 17 in Baton Rouge, LA and will keep the Commissioners posted on scheduled events for those interested in attending.  He also announced that he would be speaking Wednesday at the Kiwanis Club meeting in Amite, LA  at 12:00 at Mike’s  and thanked Commissioner Joubert and the SLU Business Center for the use of the laptop computer  and projector usage.  In conclusion, he reported that he is currently in discussion with Dr. Jim Richardson, with LSU, for updating the Port’s Master Business Plan. He is also looking at possible consultant services relative to growth of the container industry which could be a tremendous benefit to the facility going forward.
President Boihem expressed his appreciation for everyone for their interest and dedication and also the media for getting the word out on the Port’s accomplishment. 
Birthday wishes were extended to Patrick Dufresne, Port Director wishing him well on his special day.

Having no further business, a motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Brumfield, seconded by Commissioner Daniels II.  Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Drake III, Ferrara and Watkins
Meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.  
Ernie Drake III, Secretary
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